
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

22nd September 2020  
  
Dear Parents 
 
 
COVID/HEALTH & SAFETY 
 
COVID 

 As we face the greater restrictions, thank you for supporting our health and safety 
measures.  The children have settled so well into their new routines. We are continually 
monitoring the national situation; please see our previous email regarding the current 
local Lancashire lockdown restrictions.  We are pleased to hear the exemptions will 
apply for childcare purposes. 

 
NUT ALLERGIES 

 Please may we remind all parents that we are a nut free school.  We have a number of 
children with allergies and children should not bring any snacks or anything in their 
packed lunches containing nuts. 

 
FLU VACCINATION AND MEDICAL FORMS 

 Just a reminder that we require the flu vaccination and medical forms to be completed 
for each pupil and returned to school by the end of this week.  

 
EVENTS 
 
Please see below our up and coming events.  All event information is also on our school website 
for your convenience - https://www.st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk/events 
 

 AGM - The P.T.F.A. AGM will be held via Zoom on Monday 28th September 2020 at 7pm, 
where we will review the successes of last year and discuss plans for the forthcoming 
year.  If you would like to join the meeting, please email Alison Tierney 
alisont44@googlemail.com  

 

 Thank you - May we take this opportunity of thanking Alison, Chair of the P.T.F.A. and 
all the committee for their hard work and continued support for the school.   
 

 New Reading Scheme – Thank you to the PTFA for contributing towards our new 
reading scheme, Renaissance Accelerated  Reader.  We are looking forward to launching 
the new scheme in the next few weeks.  
 

 The Mad Science team are back this term, Wednesday 30th September 11am, and will 
be presenting their exciting Assembly virtually to us in the classrooms.  A great 
opportunity to get inspired by the fun experiments and deepen our thinking about how 
things work and how they happen. 
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 CAFOD – Family Fast.  There will be a live mass on 9th October 2020 to celebrate 
Harvest, which we encourage you to take part in.  In school, we will be taking part in a 
‘Virtual Harvest Assembly’ on 8th October 2020.  For further information on this year’s 
CAFOD campaign, please visit - https://cafod.org.uk/Fundraise/Family-Fast-Day 

 
 
School Photos 
Tempest will still be visiting school to take photos of the children on Monday 12th October.  
Unfortunately, this year we are unable to do family photos, due to the current restrictions.   
 
First Holy Communion 
 
The First Holy Communion program is presently under discussion with Father David. We are 
hoping the 2020 group will re-commence next spring, further information to follow. 
 
Meet The Teacher 
Meet the teacher sessions are now available to view on Seesaw, at your own convenience.  This 
is an opportunity for you to hear about our school virtues and curriculum routines for your 
child’s new class. 
 
School Admissions 
If you have a child starting primary or secondary school in September 2021, the deadline for 
secondary school is 31st October 2020; deadline for primary school is 15th January 2021.  Please 
see www.lancashire.gov.uk for further information. 
 
Change of important information 
If there is any change of information i.e. contact details, medical or dietary requirements please 
notify the school as soon as possible. Please email: bursar@st-peters-pri.lancs.sch.uk 
 
Kindest regards 
 
 
Mrs Angela Heyes 
Headteacher 
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